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In this article you will learn: 
 

� A short history of the Forex Market 
� The different types of traders there is 
� How traders get paid 
� The different types of orders in the Forex Market 

  
Introduction to the Foreign Exchange Market 
 
"Forex" is an acronym for Foreign Exchange. It is a market where people exchange one country's 
currency for another country's currency.  It is called the cash market or spot interbank market.  The 
spot market means trading right on the spot at whatever the price is at the moment of the 
transaction.   It was established in 1971 as previously mentioned above.  The Forex market is the 
arena in which the currencies of countries are exchanged for another in order to do business 
internationally. Payments for import and export purchases and sales of goods or services between 
countries all flow through the foreign exchange market. This part of the Forex market is called the 
consumer Forex market and is where the majority of the daily volume takes place.   
Prior to 1994, the Forex retail interbank market for small individual speculative investors or traders 
was not available. A speculator investor is one who looks to make profit on price movement and is 
not looking to hold onto the currency long-term.  With a previous minimum transaction size, the 
smaller trader was excluded from activity in the market.  In the late 1990's, retail market maker 
brokers were allowed to break down the large interbank units in order to offer individual (smaller) 
traders the opportunity to become Forex market participants. 
  
The Forex market is considered the largest financial market in the world. The term "market" is 
referring to a "place" where buyers and sellers are brought together to execute trading 
transactions.  More than 1.5 trillion dollars is traded on the Forex per day. To give one a 
perspective of how big this market is, consider the following: 300 Billion dollars a day is traded on 
the US Treasury bond market and 100 Billion dollars is traded on the US stock market every 
financial day the market is open.  That is a total of 400 Billion per day.  The Forex trades over 4 
times that volume and is more than all combined world financial markets.  The Forex marketplace 
has no physical location.  It comprises of an electronic medium where transactions are placed 
automatically through the internet or via telephone.  It also comprises of approximately 4500 world 
banks and retail brokers all watching current prices constantly change and executing transactions 
for clients.  Small individual traders wanting to capture profit by speculating on price changes gets 
access to the market through a Forex broker.  At Euro Traders we only associate with Retail Forex 
Brokers that are regulated by their governmental bodies where they reside.  
 
Types of traders 
 
Trading currencies involve the fluctuation of one currency in relation to another currency. That is 
the main difference in trading currencies versus stock trading. You will always have to deal with 
two instruments or currency pairs, whereas stock trading you only deal with one.  The definition of 
a currency pair is when you trade one currency for another currency.  You need a currency pair to 
execute a trade on the Forex.  Speculative currency trading involves exchanging one currency for 
another anticipating a price change in your favor.  Speculative Stock trading involves buying a 
share or stock anticipating a price change in your favor.  
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There are two types of traders in the market: The first group is referred to as consumer traders and 
the second group is referred to as speculative traders. A consumer trader wants long-term 
ownership and is not so concerned with daily price movement, whereas a speculator trader is 
concerned with daily price movement.  Speculator traders are also called scalpers.  They are trying 
to scalp a profit in a small price movement.  Long-term position traders enter the market and can 
stay in for a week, a month or years.  Short- term / Day traders will enter and exit the market for 
perhaps 5 minutes, 30 minutes, 4 hours etc. but are usually in and out with in a 24-hour period.   
 
It is imperative that one understands the costs related to trading on the Forex.  There is a term 
Forex brokers love to use, which is called Free commission trading. Let's all agree nothing is free 
and no one can offer free goods or services and stay in business.  The term free comes from a 
broker not charging a commission.  However, there is a hidden commission.  It is called the 
Spread. In order to get access to the Forex market you must trade with a spread.   A spread is the 
difference between a buy price and a sell price at any specific period of time. Envision attending an 
auction where there are several buyers and an auctioneer trying to sell a product.  The auctioneer 
is selling a product for instance for $10.00 and the bidders are bidding on it.  A bidder bids $4.00.   
 
The difference between the $4.00 and $10.00 is $6.00.  That $6.00 difference is called the spread.  
It is the price between the bid price and the asking price. As the bidder gets closer to the asking 
price the spread tightens up.  When the bidder gets to $9.95, there is a .05 cent spread and when 
the bidders agrees to buy it for $10.00 and the seller agrees to sell it, you have a transaction.    
 
There are spreads between all currency pairs that are traded and they average 3-6 pips on the 
major world currencies.  The value of a pip averages $10.00.  Currencies from small countries are 
called off brand currencies and can have spreads as much as 500-1,000 pips.  The broker gets 
paid by keeping that spread. This means when you enter the market buying there is a difference 
between the buy price and the sell price.  The sell price is 4 pips lower or $40.00 less.  This means 
the minute you enter buying and you wanted to sell it immediately without any price movement in 
your favour, you would lose $40.00.  In order to break even, the market would need to move 4 pips 
in your direction and in order to make a profit, the market would need to move in excess of 4 pips.  
But what is a PIP? 
 
How do traders get paid? 
 
A trader's financial reward is measured in pips and those pips are converted into dollars.  Most 
traders in the Forex market trade with what is called leverage.  Trading with leverage means you 
are either borrowing or using someone else's money to trade. You do that by posting a bond or a 
deposit with a broker who will let you use their money.   The minimum deposit for trading with 
leverage is 1%.  That means for every 100k lot you trade you must have $1,000.00 in margin and 
$100.00 in margin for mini lots. When a trader executes a trade on the Forex, they are buying or 
selling currency lots or a set quantity of money. There are typically 2 types of lots or quantities 
trader’s trade.  A $100,000.00 unit is called a regular lot and a $10,000.00 unit is called a mini lot.  
 
 When you buy and sell the larger amount you get paid $10.00 a pip and $1.00 a pip on the smaller 
amount.  For example: Let's say we are buying /exchanging the EURO/USD at 1.2800.  After we 
enter, prices move in our favor to 1.2820 and we exit selling for a profit of 20 pips. The 20 pips we 
made are worth $10.00 a pip or $200 on a 100 K regular account and $1.00 a pip or $20 on a 10 K 
account. Pips are usually measured in decimals.  Depending on the pair being traded, pips are 
usually the last number of the decimal. With the Euro/USD example above, pips are measured 
when the 4th digit after the comma moves up or down. 
 
Trading is about watching price movement against time.  As you will learn, amazing things happen 
in the market as prices move against time. Brokers give a trader the right to be a Bull or Bear or 
both.  
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Bulls are buying into a market because they believe prices will continue to rise, whereas bears are 
selling into a market because they think prices are going to fall. Every trader has the choice to 
either be a Bull or a Bear. Bulls enter the market buying first and exit selling second.   
 
Bears do the opposite.  They enter selling first and exit buying second.   To make a profit you must 
buy low and sell high.  Both Bulls and Bears are trying to buy low and sell high.  Bears just reverse 
the transactions.  
 
Types of Orders 
 
There are three types of orders used in the market. The first order is called a Market order. This is 
an order placed to enter or exit the market at the current market price. Remember, there is a bid 
price and an ask price with a 3-6 pip spread on the major currencies.  The 7 major world currencies 
are the US Dollar, the Japanese Yen, The British Pound, The Swiss Frank, The Euro Dollar, the 
Canadian Dollar and the Australian Dollar.  Traders buy on the ask price and sell on the bid price.  
If we are trading the Euro/USD pair and prices are bid 1.2810 at ask 1.2813, (there is a 3 pip 
spread) and if you want to enter buying you would pay the ask price of 1.2813 and if you wanted to 
enter selling, you would sell at 1.2810.  The current bid / ask price is called the market price and 
entering at one of those prices is called a market order.   
  
Limit orders are orders used to enter or exit the market at a pre-determined price.  You can enter 
and exit the market using a limit order.  Limit orders are described as orders placed ahead of time 
to enter the market buying below where current prices are or selling above where current prices 
are.   Most traders relate to a limit order as the order placed to get out of the market for a profit 
after you enter.   
 
Stop orders, like limit orders are also used to enter and exit the market, but have a little different 
set of rules attached to them.  They are placed just like a limit order at a pre-determined price; 
however they turn into market orders when touched and are subject to slippage. Slippage occurs 
when you place a Stop order at a certain location and the market moves through your order faster 
than the broker can execute the order and you receive a worse fill.   Rule is, when you place a buy 
order above the current market price it is called a stop order and when you place a sell order below 
where the current price is it is called a stop order.   Most Stop orders are referred to as the order 
placed to exit the market at a loss after you enter.  It is the order that is used to protect your 
financial position.  
 
OCO Orders  Before any trader enters the market, they must create a trading plan and then trade 
that plan.  Every transaction should have an entry point; a pre- determined exit point for profit and 
a well thought out exit point for minimal loss should the market not go your way.  The rule is that 
every buy order should have two sells, a sell limit order for profit and a sell stop order for loss.   
 
Conversely, every sell order should have two buy orders, a buy limit order for profit and a buy stop 
order for loss.  Trading software allows the trader the ability to OCO (One cancels the other) the 
orders.  This means the moment the market hits either the stop order or the sell order, it cancels 
the opposite order.   By trading with OCO's, you are then not left exposed with a working order 
after you have been taken out of the market. OCO's offer the trader the opportunity to set a trade 
and forget about it.  You literally can walk away from your computer and not be concerned with 
catastrophic result if you have properly quantified your potential losses before you trade.   
 
Remember, once you have entered the market, you will have no control in where the market will 
go. No one knows where the next pip will go. The best you can do is, plan your trade and trade 
your plan.   In order to know when and where to enter and exit the market, it is crucial to be 
educated on how the market works. The Probability Confirmation System does just that and it has 
the potential to become your partner in trading the Forex Market profitably.   


